
 

 

May 2, 2025 

  

The Honorable Tom Cole                                                              The Honorable Rosa DeLauro    

Chairman                                                                                        Ranking Member               

Committee on Appropriations                                                       Committee on Appropriations               

H-305, the Capitol                                                                         2313 Rayburn HOB                

Washington, D.C. 20515                                                               Washington, D.C. 20515 

  

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the Better Overland & Safer Fox Hills Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity 

to receive funding for this project is Culver City located at 9770 Culver Blvd, Culver City, CA 90232 . 

The $5 million request will enhance pedestrian and cyclist safety on Overland Ave through protected bike 

lanes and curb extensions, connecting key destinations across CA-37. 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will improve bicyclist and pedestrian safety; 

encouraging bicycling as logical first choices over driving; encouraging physical health through active 

transportation; and improving environmental health by encouraging biking & walking as attractive, 

comfortable, and safe alternatives to motorized travel. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in 23 USC 202. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

Sydney Kamlager-Dove 

Member of Congress  


